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CCRA INFORMATION BULLETIN 

December 2021 
 
PASSING THE BATON                                                              Martha Simmons 
 
I have enjoyed producing the Bulletin for the last four years. It has evolved somewhat 
over time and the feedback received indicates that residents do find it useful. It is now 
time for someone else to take charge of it, ensuring that fresh eyes will keep it vibrant 
and relevant. 
 
I am pleased to let you know that as of January 2022, Brenda Glover will be producing 
the CCRA Information Bulletin. Arriving in Canterbury in the later part of 2020, Brenda 
has already stepped forward to join the Communications Committee and has now 
volunteered to produce the Bulletin. Brenda is a retired lawyer, accountant and Human 
Resources professional. She also taught as a Professor at Osgoode Law School, 
Ryerson University, and Seneca College. It is easy to see from her background that she 
is certainly one to keep herself very busy! I am sure that she will do a great job. 
 
CALLING ALL CAROLLERS 
 
Two years ago, several Canterbury residents got together one evening during the 
Christmas Season to sing carols as we walked through most of the streets of our 
community. This was an alternative to the yearly Christmas Concert held inside The 
Centre, which was not possible that year, as The Centre was closed, undergoing major 
renovations. Last year due to COVID we were unable to have any carolling event. 
 
This year, as COVID restrictions are easing and vaccinations are prevalent, we would 
like to assist in re-kindling our community spirit by repeating an evening of outdoor 
carolling. If you are interested in participating, please join us on Dec.17th. We especially 
welcome new residents of our community. All voices are welcome, also those who can 
provide instrumental accompaniment. 
 
We will adhere to all COVID protocols and request identification and proof of double 
vaccination, per the direction of our own Canterbury Common community. 
 
Please join us and watch for a sign-up sheet and more information in The Centre. 
 
(PS: If we find ourselves without an instrumentalist, we'll be looking to find someone 
with a pitch pipe. Does anyone have one?) 
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BINGO NIGHT   
 
Mark your calendars for January 22nd, 2022 starting at 7 p.m. 
 
Tickets (limit 100) go on sale at The Centre: 

 

• January 12th 9:30 a.m.-10:30 a.m. 

• January 17th 1 p.m. - 2 p.m.  
 
Proof of vaccine and identification will be required at the time of purchase.   
 
Watch for further details. 
 

HOMEOWNER AGREEMENT FORM 
 
Thanks to everyone who has responded so quickly in getting your Homeowner 
Agreement form signed and into the drop boxes located in the postal kiosk and the foyer 
at The Centre. For those who just received it, please sign it and deposit it in the drop 
boxes as soon as you can. This will help the volunteers, who are working on this 
project, wrap everything up as soon as possible. Should you not be able to get to The 
Centre or the postal kiosk please call Todd Glenn at 416-706-5805 or Gord Simmons at 
905-982-1330 and we will drop by and pick it up. 
 
 
PATHWAY – McCAW COURT TO THE CENTRE                 George Clapham  
 
Please note that the Pathway from McCaw Court to The Centre will not be maintained 
during the winter.  House and Property will be installing “warning signs” at each 
entrance to the trail.  Users do so at their own risk. 
 

 

 
 


